WTB Program Meeting 

Sunday March 11, 2012
We were able to browse and purchase jewelry and animals (clay creations) made by our Bhutanese and Nepalese friends, thanks to Lory Black’s clay classes at the Center for New Americans. 
The meeting started out with new members and guests introducing themselves and announcements: 

March 25, 2:00pm: Book Club

April 15, 3:00 – 5:00 the next WTB Program Meeting – an informal gathering, to mingle, converse and connect with each other and to share our memories and experiences.  We guarantee there will be lots of laughter, sistering and strengthening friendships! 
May 6, 5:30pm: International Dinner at the Temple Concord
Come and enjoy an evening with women from all different faith traditions, wonderful international foods, a dynamic speaker and author: Barbara Schaiman “Living Your Legacy Now” 

And, it is the “Best Deal in Town” at only $30.00.
There is still time to volunteer as a table hostess and, there’s still time to place an ad in the program booklet. Call Janet Donoghue at 449-0618.
A vote was taken to accept the changes to the WTB Constitution, and it passed unanimously.
A moment of silence commemorated the loss of life caused by the earthquake and tsunami in Japan exactly one year ago. 
The Documentary: “Sisters in Law” was shown, followed by a discussion. The film takes place in Cameroon Africa and focuses on two women, a judge and a court president who work tirelessly to bring about justice in crimes against women and children. These two courageous women inspire courage among their peers who then stand up against patriarchal privilege in their culture. Victims of crime received the support needed to bring perpetrators of the crimes committed against them to justice. These cases include Samita, a young girl who accuses a neighbor of rape, Manka, a six year old girl who has been beaten severely with a coat hanger, and Amina, a wife seeking divorce from her abusive husband.  All three received emotional and social support that ultimately empowered them to stand strong in the midst of adversity and to speak out against the patriarchal privilege so prevalent in their culture. 

Several parts of the film were difficult to watch and gasps of outrage and disgust were audible among our audience. Soft laughter could be heard as we witnessed the mother in the film teaching her small child his colors, and then watched as she ruled the court in no-nonsense fashion, threatening to have one of the perpetrators “thrashed” if he did not settle down in the courtroom. Questions arose about the issue of abuse which is certainly a universal dilemma, requiring a tremendous amount of courage for anyone to be able to break out of that cycle, both here and abroad. One result of the courtroom proceedings is that for the first time in seventeen years, a conviction of these perpetrators was upheld.  Indeed, many of us left with the hope that the lot of women around the world might actually improve as, in small increments, they become empowered! 
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